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Closings:	March		Monday 17th 	 		School Closed	
April		Thurs 17th – Fri 25th 		School Closed (School closes on 								Wednesday 16th April at 12noon for 								the Easter Holidays and reopens on 								Monday 28th April)
		May		Monday 5th			School Closed
				Mon 26th – Tues 27th 		School Closed
SAVE THE DATES
	Event
	Date

	World Book Day
	Thursday 6th March

	EA REACH Parent Workshop
	Tuesday 11th March (Venue – St Mary’s PS: Time – 6pm)

	Wear ‘Green’ Day
	Friday 14th March

	Penance
	Thursday 27th March at 6.00pm (Church of the Immaculate Conception, Tempo)

	Confirmation
	Saturday 5th April at 11am

	Holy Communion
	Saturday 7th June at 11am



Health and Safety Audit: Following a Health and Safety Review of our school environment, the following changes will apply from Monday 3rd March. 
· The side gates of the school will be locked from 9.15am until 3.00pm	
· The gate into Edenmore Heights will be locked from 9.15am until 3.00pm 
· All visitors (and pupils who are late) MUST enter the school via the main entrance.
Board of Governors	Reconstitution of the Board of Governors in 2024/25, for term of office 2024-2028: Appointments as follows- 
Chairperson - Mrs Siobhan McManus                                                                             Vice Chairperson - Mr Thomas McCusker                                                              Designated Governor for Child Protection – Mrs Sheila Breen
Child Protection:	The Designated Child Protection Teacher is Mrs Kelly. Mr Fitzpatrick is the Deputy Designated Child Protection Teacher. 
Traffic Management:	Pupils should not be dropped off at school before 8.50am. Supervision begins at 8.50am unless pupils arrive earlier on an EA school bus. Our staff car park is for staff only. Please continue to respect this. Thank you sincerely for your compliance in these matters.
PE uniform:	Sincere appreciation to all parents for supporting our School Council in the implementation of our new PE uniform. Please continue to ensure our pupils wear plain navy shorts and/or plain navy jogging bottoms.
Reporting Absence:	We have implemented a link to ‘Report Pupil Absence’ on our school website. It would be much appreciated if this system would be used to indicate a pupil’s absence. PLEASE NOTE: Lessons begin at 9.00am sharp.
School Dinners:	The price of school dinners remains at £2.60. Please continue to book school dinners (in advance) via the School Money app – thank you to parents who indicate that their child is taking packed lunch as this helps the system operate more efficiently.
Shared Education:	Our Shared Education programme with Tempo CPS (for Primary 4-7) resumed in February and will continue every Wednesday until May 2025.
Our Generation Project: 	Our Primary 6 and Primary 7 classes have been selected to participate in the Our Generation six-week project. This project is delivered by Action Mental Health in conjunction with the University of Ulster. Pupils will engage in the ‘Healthy Me’ and ‘Better Together’ programmes; foci - Mental and Physical Health Awareness, Emotional Health and Wellbeing, Empathy and Friendship, and Managing Change and Gratitude. One lesson will be an intergroup workshop with the corresponding class from Tempo CPS.
Swimming:	We are pleased to inform you that our Primary 7 pupils will continue to avail of swimming lessons until Monday 28th April.
Wear Green Day:	On Friday 14th March we invite all pupils and staff to wear an item of green clothing to school. This will be a FUN day and all pupils will participate in activities associated with St Patrick’s Day and Ireland.
Scoil Spreagtha:	Irish Language lessons continue to be provided by Miss Maguire as part of our involvement in the Scoil Spreagtha initiative. In addition, all classes will participate in Irish Cultural and Language activities to celebrate Seachtain na Gaeilge, beginning Monday 3rd March until Friday 14th March.
Break the Rules Day: 	This year ‘Break the Rules’ Day will occur on Wednesday 16th April. Pupils will participate in FUN activities on this day, including an Easter Egg hunt. 
Confirmation and Holy Communion: Please note the dates of both sacraments as stated in the ‘Save the Dates’ section. Children from both schools have been invited to provide choir for the sacrament of Confirmation. This will be done on an alternate year basis, with St Patrick’s PS providing the choir accompaniment this year. Children from St Mary’s PS will provide choir for the sacrament of Holy Communion.
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